


ASSESSORS OFFICE

TOWN OF GROVELAND

183 Main Street
Groveland, MA  01834

Tel:  (978)372-8528           Fax: (978) 373-6147

N. Dana Moody

Gerald Hill

William Darke

Minutes

Date:  November 24, 2014
Meeting called to order 6:00pm, in attendance Gerry Hill and Bill Darke.

Review recommendation to selectmen regarding having a single or split tax rate.  Deb Webster went over the numbers for a split rate and advised that the numbers have not changed since last year.  Deb went on to say that there are so few industrial and commercial that it still not does make sense to shift the taxes.
The Board voted unanimous to stay with a single tax rate.  Bill Darke did disclose that he owns a business in town but due to only having two assessors we needed him to vote under the rule of necessity.

The Board moved their meeting to the selectmen’s room to make their recommendation.

The Board of Selectmen after hearing the Board of Assessors recommendation for a single tax rate voted to accept our recommendation to stay with a single rate.

They were advised of the excess levy capacity as stated on the recap sheet.

7:30pm  Board voted to adjourn

Respectfully Submitted,
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